Hart County Water & Sewer Utility Authority

Board of Directors Meeting June 20, 2011

The Hart County Water & Sewer Utility Authority met June 20, 2011 in the Hart County Cooperative Extension Service Building.  Chairman Michael Partlow called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm with Vice Chairman Wade Carlton, members Hugh Holland, Larry Haley and Mike MacNabb, Director Pat Goran, Secretary/Treasurer Kathy Breffle and Legal Counsel Walter Gordon present.  Also present were EMI representatives Jerry Hood and Russ Brink, and Hart County resident Jerry Cannady.
Approval of agenda 
Mr. MacNabb made a motion to accept the agenda and Mr. Haley seconded it.  The motion passed 5-0.

Approval of May 23rd regular meeting minutes
Mr. MacNabb made a motion to accept the minutes as presented and Mr. Holland seconded it.  The motion passed 5-0.

Financial report
Mr. Goran presented the financial report.

Old business

Walters Road / Rays Road project 

Mr. Goran updated the Board that Beele Pipeline was progressing with this project.  He also reported that Beele Pipeline had encountered some rock but Mr. Goran did not believe it would be any more than the estimate in the bid.
Airline area water tank / connector project 
Mr. Goran informed the Board that EMI and he were still working on the final design and engineering for this project.  He further explained the need for two booster pump stations which would allow the flexibility of multiple sources filling the new tank.  These stations would have a yearly power cost of approximately $10,000-$12,000.  He also explained the need for control valves in the system to reduce the pressure of the water as it flowed back into the current system from the proposed higher-elevation tank.  Mr. Goran asked the Board if they wanted to consider tank designs other than the traditional design like the Gateway Tank, which will likely be the lowest-cost option.
Water service delivery, Hartwell water purchase agreement discussions 

Mr. Goran updated the Board that he had sent a letter to Hartwell City Manager David Aldrich on May 31, 2011 and had followed up with an email on June 17, 2011.  Mr. Aldrich responded to the email stating that Hartwell’s study was progressing and that he would contact Mr. Goran when he had something.

Little Powderbag Road project 

Mr. Goran reported that this project was complete.

Draft policy on dealing with private water systems 

Mr. Goran explained that it was difficult to quantify a system’s value and the cost of it not complying with the Authority’s standards.  He further explained that each system would have to be analyzed separately.
Royston Highway main line pressure-reducing control valve 
Mr. Goran explained that Mr. Brink and he were still discussing the options of a pressure reducing control valve. 
Potential Drinking Water State Revolving Funds (DWSRF) / Georgia Environmental Finance Authority (GEFA) project funding 

Mr. Goran informed the Board of the four projects HCWSUA plans to submit for GEFA funding and that GEFA should announce their decision in 2-3 months.

New business

Review and discussion of Authority rates and policies
Mr. MacNabb made a motion to keep the rates and policies the same.  Mr. Carlton seconded the motion.  The motion passed 5-0.

Radio-read meters 
Mr. Goran explained the proposal received from HD Supply regarding radio read meter systems.  The Board asked for another proposal as a comparison with the inclusion of the necessary equipment to convert the approximate 1000 existing meters in our system to radio read.

Public comments
Mr. Cannady asked the Board to consider the possibility of reducing the current tap fee.  He also asked the Board to consider spending some of its operating account funds for additional water lines, especially some of the major projects.
Director’s comments

Mr. Goran explained that HCWSUA relocated a water line originally installed by the City of Hartwell off private property and onto Whitaker Road and Bethany-Bowersville Road.  In addition, while in the area some residents further northwest on Bethany-Bowersville Road expressed interest in the Authority’s water.  Mr. Goran explained that per his records, there were potentially 20 customers if the line were extended on Bethany-Bowersville Road to Bethany Lane, and Bethany Lane to Kesler Road, and the cost would be approximately $200,000.  The Board asked HCWSUA staff to send out letters and see what the interest is in the area and they would then consider the possible extension.
Mr. Goran reported that the City of Hartwell had begun using HCWSUA’s fire hydrant at the Gum Branch mega-ramp to water the new trees and that they would be reporting their usage monthly.

Mr. Goran explained that there continued to be issues with maintaining the chlorine residual on Eagle Grove School Road and St. John’s CME Church Road.  To try to correct this issue he has installed two residential meters at hydrants to flow water continuously.  Mr. Carlton asked about having an agricultural rate to increase the usage of HCWUSA by the agricultural community.  Mr. Goran mentioned the possibility of installing a chlorine booster station in the line to correct this problem, but indicated that could cause an increase in disinfection byproducts that the Authority will have to monitor for in the future.
Members’ comments

Mr. MacNabb asked to add the discussion of the water rates and tap fees to the agenda for next month.  

Mr. Haley made a comment that the county’s wants are greater than its needs and that spending should be ratcheted back until the economy gets better.
Mr. Carlton asked the Board to think of different options with the tap fees.  

Mr. Partlow commented that he thinks HCWSUA should push to get a decision from the City of Hartwell regarding the service delivery strategy and getting it resolved.  Mr. Gordon reiterated that HCWSUA is waiting on a response from the City of Hartwell.
Upcoming meetings - July 18th, August 15th 

Adjournment 
Mr. Holland made a motion to adjourn and Mr. Carlton seconded it.  The motion passed 5-0.
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